
	 August 2022

To my fellow Bishops,

As Episcopal Moderator for the National Association of Church Personnel Administrators (NACPA),  
I am pleased to send the enclosed Annual Report.

This publication marks a special benchmark in the association’s history — 50 years of modeling Gospel 
values and promoting justice in the workplace.

In a sense, this half century represents light-years in the Human Resources profession. 

As Church leaders we have become increasingly reliant on diocesan HR directors and administrators  
to recruit, hire, train—and retain—excellent employees. They assist us in strategic planning and adjusting 
to the rapid changes in technology, workplace diversity and job and family roles.

NACPA has been a mighty force in helping our excellent HR leaders grow and navigate these complex 
issues, particularly in recent times.

NACPA strengthens our current and future HR leaders through a professional certification program, 
consultation services and an excellent convocation and webinar series that further the knowledge of  
our HR staff, chancellors and finance directors and all those serving the Church in an HR role.

Thank you for supporting NACPA at this pivotal time in its history. Please join me in congratulating  
its board of directors and executive director, Dr. Regina Haney, as well as the NACPA staff and all  
our members on this golden anniversary. 

May God bless you abundantly,

Most Reverend Edward J. Weisenburger 
Bishop of Tucson
Episcopal Moderator, NACPA 
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